AIRD & BERLIS up

Barristers and Solicitors

Scott Stoll
Direct: 416.865.4703
E-mail: sstoll@airdberlis.com

March 30, 2009
Via Courier and Email

Ms. Kirsten Walli
Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319

27" Floor

2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, ON M5P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Motion Record of Brant County Power Inc. (“BCP”)
Board File Number EB-2009-0063

We are in receipt of a letter dated March 30, 2009 from counsel to Brantford Power Inc.
(“Brantford Power”) requesting additional time prior to hearing the motion by the Board.

BCP will abide by the schedule established by the Board in this proceeding. BCP would
like to point out that a delay of the proceeding until May 25, 2009, as requested by
Brantford Power, would necessarily impact BCP’s ability to bring forth its rate application
for the 2010 rate year. BCP would also like to point out that the majority of the materials
filed by it were previously discussed or originated with Brantford Power.

Please call me should you wish to discuss this matter further.

Yours very truly,
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